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Principles for considering new products for development
At the joint meeting in Vellore on 11 April 2008, of Centre/Branch Directors, Co-ordinating Editors and the Steering Group, a set of principles was discussed for considering new products based or derived from Cochrane systematic reviews (CSRs) for development as follows, in no particular order:

1. Principles for new product development should not conflict with the Collaboration’s core principles.

2. New products should be potentially revenue generating, and the business model for each should ensure that they are cost-neutral to the Collaboration and its entities.

3. New products should be well-targeted to identified needs.

4. Production of CSRs remains at the core of the Collaboration’s mission, and new products should not detract from this.

5. They should have maximum impact, with minimum impact on the workload of entities, particularly Cochrane Review Groups (CRGs), excepting where a CRG takes on a new product willingly, and can show that it will not impact negatively on its core production of CSRs.

6. New products should have no negative impact on the core functions of any entity.

7. Products with a broad approach across health care will need input from all CRGs. No CRG, therefore, should be able to block a project approved by the Steering Group by withholding its reviews, except where there are issues of concern surrounding the quality of a review [in which case the review should be withdrawn from the CDSR at the earliest opportunity].

8. If products are to be developed, they should be done so to high quality standards, and reflect credit on the Collaboration and its work.

9. Editorial control for each product should rest within the product, but within an effective governance and oversight framework, with effective feedback links to CRGs.

10. The Collaboration should keep in mind the needs of low- and middle-income countries (LMICs) in new product development. This should not preclude development of a new product not targeted at this group, but where this is the case, any profit generated should contribute to LMIC projects within the Collaboration.
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